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30 ottobre 2014

Rafforzare Ia Cooperazione interparlamentare

Signor Presidente,

in seguito airge Forum Asia-Europa (ASEP Vil 'Meeting) svoltosi a Romail6eit 7 ottobre scorsi,
desidero complimentarmi con L g per 'ecesilenta organizzazione dell'evento. In qualita di ospite
della conferenza ha saputo suscitare un dibattito stimolante sulle sfide che ci accomunana, for-
nendo nel sontempo un prezioso contribute alla cura delle relazioni fnterparlamentari.

Dr. Katﬁy Rikiin, Consigliera nazionale
Presidente delig Delegazione AELS/UE
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SENATE OF THE REPUBLIC OF ITALY
The Right Honourable Pietro Grasso
-President of the Senate
Piazza Madama
00186 Rome
Swiss Delegation to the Committee of Members of Parliament

of EFTA countries and for the Relations
with the European Parliament

CH-3003 Bern

30 October 2014

Strengthening interparliamentary cooperation

Dear Mr President,

1 should like to congratulate you for the excellent organisation of the Eighth Asia-Europe
Parliamentary Partnership Meeting (ASEP VIII) that was held in Rome on 6 and 7 October last. As host
of the Meeting, you capably encouraged a stimulating debate on areas of common interest, while also
making a valuable contribution to fostering interparliamentary relations.

With a view to strengthening cooperation and interparliamentary dialogue with our major
partners, and particularly with EU Member States, the Delegation of the Swiss Federal Assembly for
Relations with the European Institutions and EU Member States is taking steps to promote proactive,
regular and permanent meetings for the exchange of views. In furtherance of this, authorisation for our
Delegation to participate with observer status at the Conference of Parliamentary Committees for Union
Affairs (COSAC) would not only confirm the importance of parliamentary cooperation, but would also
contribute much to the strengthening of bilateral relations .

I wish to express my gratitude and appreciation for your kind consideration of the request of
our Delegation to participate at the next COSAC conference as an observer, and for the valuable
contribution you have made to the strengthening of bilateral relations. It is of particular importance
for me that our dialogue on European policy develop in a climate of mutual understanding and respect,
so that we may continue to work constructively on finding common approaches to issues.

Yours faithfully,

Ms Kathy Riklin,
Member of the Swiss National Council, and
Chair of the Swiss Delegation to the EFTA/EU




